

230 Cowie Hill Rd. Halifax, NS B3P 2M3 https://cbh.hrce.ca/ ches@hrce.ca

Phone: 902-479-4298 Safe Arrival Line: 1-833-582-6940

Principal: Nancy Bradfield Vice Principal: Cynthia Rigby Administrative Assistant: Christina Withers



CHEBUCTO HEIGHTS NEWS

APRIL 2024

Administrators' Message

Welcome Spring, the final term of the year, and nice weather! We have a busy month ahead with Parent/Teacher Conferences, Talent Show Auditions on Wednesday April 24th, a Family Dance on Thursday, April 25th, and a Family Art Day on Friday April 26th @11am.

We are in the planning process for our Grade 5 Closing Celebrations. Information will be shared with Grade 5 families once they have been finalized. **Save the date**: Our celebration will be on Tuesday June 25th.

The final round of Hot Lunch Orders for the weeks between April 30th and June 14th will be due on Monday April 22nd. We will be sending information home shortly. There will be no hot lunches during the weeks of April 15th-19th and 22nd-26th.

April 14th - April 20th is Education Week. We would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our staff at Chebucto Heights for their hard work and dedication that they show our students every day!

We continue to experience congestion on Cowie Hill Road at the bus stop during morning drop off and afternoon pick up. We ask that you please do not park or drop your children off at the end of the driveway in efforts to maintain student safety.

Safe Arrival

We are asking parents to please use our safe arrival line – **1-833-582-6940**. If your child is only out for a half day you can email ches@hrce.ca or call the school at 902 479 4298 to let us know. You can also use the app to let us know your child will be away for the day.

Talent Show

Talent show sign up will be done by parents this year. Families can either return the paper that was sent home this week, or use the link below to sign your child up for an audition. The auditions will happen on Wednesday, April 24th in the afternoon.

Google Doc Link:

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1DTXodXH3W8tQDpW2VBQGUCtSzEjV7Z1r6ib2giCshZU/edit

Book Fair

The Scholastic Book Fair will be open until Tuesday, April 9th, at 3:10 PM. Students have had the chance to browse through the books and have been provided with a flyer with some book options to take home. Students can bring money to purchase items between now and Tuesday.

Registrations 2024-2025

If you have a child to register for the coming year or know families who need to register, you can find everything you need to get started at hrce.ca/registration.

April 2nd was the start for submitting Out-of-Area submissions. This is also completed online: https://www.hrce.ca/families/student-registration/out-area-request

Nut-Free & Scent Sensitive School

We have several students and staff who have life threatening allergies to peanuts and nut products. Please respect their health and well-being by sending your child with snacks and lunches that do not contain nuts. Additionally, some of our students and staff have medical conditions that can be worsened by scented products.

Important Dates

Thursday April 4th - Professional Learning & Parent/Teacher Conferences (No School)
Wednesday April 10th - SAC 6pm & PTA 7pm
Thursday April 11th - Last Day of Hot Lunches for this round
Friday April 12th - School Spirit Day:Dress a Decade Day
Monday April 22nd - Hot Lunch Orders Due
Wednesday April 24th - Talent Show Auditions (must sign up)
Thursday April 25th - Family Dance:Glow Party 6-8pm
Friday April 26th - Family Art Day @11am - Come join your child for an art activity
Tuesday April 30th - Hot Lunch Starts Today